# Town of County Line

P.O. Box 130, Trafford, Al. 35172 Phone 205-590-1649 Fax 205-590-1649

Mayor Sue Blackmon Councilman Pam Sitton Councilman Larry Calvert Councilman James Calvert Councilman Janna Kitchens Councilman Shannon Blackwell

Monthly Meeting: June 11, 2007

#### 1. A call to order.

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Sue Blackmon.

### 2. Roll call.

Roll was called by Town Clerk Jennifer Grooms.

Present – Mayor Sue Blackmon, Councilmen Larry Calvert, Pam Sitton, and Janna Kitchens

Absent - Councilmen James Calvert

## 3.a) Reading and approval of the minutes of the previous meeting.

Minutes of February 12, 2007 meeting were read by Jennifer Grooms, Town Clerk. Councilman Sitton motioned to accepted the minutes as read. Councilman Larry Calvert seconded, Councilman Kitchens voted for and Mayor Blackmon abstained from voting. Minutes of May 14, 2007 meeting were read by Jennifer Grooms, Town Clerk. Councilman Larry Calvert motioned to accepted the minutes as read. Councilman Pam Sitton seconded and Councilman Kitchens voted for. Mayor Blackmon abstained from voting and asked that her objection regarding the manner of disbursement be recorded.

b) Reading and approval of the financial report. The May 2007 financial reports were read by Town Clerk, Jennifer Grooms. Councilman Sitton motioned that the financial reports be accepted as read. Councilman Janna Kitchens seconded and the vote was carried unanimously.

## 4. Reports of committees.

Mayor Blackmon asked Councilman Pam Sitton about the hydrant on Deans Ferry Road. A discussion followed. Councilman Pam Sitton stated that she would take care of the issue.

## 5. Reports of officers.

None read.

6. Reading of petitions, applications, complaints, appeals, communications, etc. None

7. Resolutions, ordinances, orders, and other business.

Mayor Blackmon asked Mrs. Grooms if the issue with the answering machine was corrected. Mrs. Grooms stated that it was corrected at the last meeting.

Mayor Blackmon asked Mrs. Grooms if she could meet her at the town hall Thursday to make copies and send faxes. A discussion followed Mrs. Grooms stated that she would meet Mayor Blackmon at 4:30 on Friday, May 15, 2007.

Councilman Larry Calvert introduced the issue of the replacement of the culvert at Smith Mill Road. He continued by stating that he and Councilman Sitton met with Blount County Commissioner Pitts last Thursday. Councilman Pitts stated that a 4 foot pipe is all that would be needed. Councilman Larry Calvert researched pipe material and prices. Councilman Larry Calvert stated that he is waiting on Councilman Pitts to respond.

Councilman Sitton asked Mrs. Grooms about filling a report on the pistol. Mrs. Grooms stated that she needed the serial numbers. A discussion followed and lead to a discussion regarding the car title.

Councilman Larry Calvert introduced the issue of filling the vacant council position. He nominated Shannon Blackwell. Mayor Blackmon suggested that the council consider other town members. A discussion followed. Councilman Larry Calvert motioned to fill the position with Shannon Blackwell. Councilman Pam Sitton seconded and the vote was carried unanimously.

Councilman Sitton stated that Mr. John Mulvehill was suppose to attend the meeting to provide the council with a report but was not present.

Mayor Blackmon made an executive decision to require that all motions be submitted in writing.

Councilman Sitton inquired about the natural gas tank. Councilman Larry Calvert asked Mrs. Grooms to call Dowdle GAs about buying the unused gas back.

#### 8. Public comments.

Doug Faucett asked about the street lights. Councilman Larry Calvert stated that the poles had numbers and could be reported to Patsy at the power company.

Steve Brewer commented about the need for a street light at Highway 79 and County Line Road.

Brenda Philpot inquired about the posting of notices. A discussion followed. Councilman Larry Calvert stated that he would research sign types and prices.

Councilman Larry Calvert asked about swearing in Mrs. Shannon Blackwell. Mrs. Grooms swore in Mrs. Blackwell with the oath of office of the Town of County Line.

Councilman Janna Kitchens inquired about the need to hold a special meeting to take of

the issue of the culvert on Smith Mill Road.

Mrs. Philpot inquired about the counties responsibility of paving Smith Mill Road. Mayor Blackmon stated that it was the town's responsibility. A discussion followed.

Councilman Sitton asked Councilman Kitchens about parking lot paving. Councilman Kitchens stated that she has not been able to reach Mr. Calvert's office.

Councilperson L. Calvert motioned to adjourn the meeting. Councilperson Sitton seconded the motion and the vote was carried unanimously.

Minutes written by Jennifer Grooms Town Clerk.